BOARD MEETING MINUTES

For April 5, 2012
Attending trustees were President Ross Saunders, Mitch Hulburt, Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Jack Yarbrough, Peggy Stecky, and Phil DeLeo.  President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:07.    

Guests included: Keely Saunders, C.J. Van Green, and Jenny Sousa.
President Ross Saunders distributed the meeting addenda and asked for approval.  Michael moved to approve the agenda, and Jack seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report: Michael distributed the treasurer’s report, showing an ending fund balance of $22,535.62.  Mitch moved to approve the treasurer’s report as presented, and Jack seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.   

Old Business:
Shutter Installation: Peggy reported that her class had completed and installed three sets of shutters.  They will complete the sets for the other three windows next month. 

Pea Gravel in Kids’ Toys and Swings: Jenny offered to help spread gravel under the kids’ toys if we have a load dumped near the play area.   

Swimming area improvements: Jack got a bid of $1700 for stainless steel grates over the openings in the concrete wall around the kids’ swimming area.  He has installed eye-bolts to anchor floating ropes, and will work on installing the grates when the water recedes.   

Ropes Around Swimming Area: Ross received a bid for ropes and buoys, and is waiting for a second quote.  

Newsletter: CJ reported the newsletter ready for distribution and has been forwarded to Tom Timm to be sent out with the April mailing.  

Restroom Time-Lock Door Latches: Ross and Tom are waiting for a bid on the cost of this upgrade. 

Pedestrian Gate Bollards: Jack reported that he has one bollard ready for installation and is working on the second one.  He stated he has spent $200 for materials.  Peggy introduced a motion to reimburse Jack for his costs.  Phil seconded the motion.  It was approved unanimously.  
Basketball Court Repair: Jack has received a bid of $14,000 to resurface and repaint the basketball court.  The board decided to seek at least one more bid before proceeding.  CJ volunteered to speak to the City of Auburn Parks Department about the resurfacing costs at Game Farm Park.  Michael suggested that once the basketball court has a new surface, we should make sure that no fireworks are allowed on the court.    

New Business:

Garbage Issues: Neighbors have been filling the park dumpster with home and remodel garbage.  When this happens during good weather, there is no room for garbage created from park activities, cause a mess in the park.  Ross suggested ordering a sign to state “No Out of Park Garbage is Allowed” at the dumpster.  Jack made a motion to approve the purchase of said sign, and Peggy seconded the motion.  The board unanimously approved the purchase.  In the same vein, Jack suggested buying a motion-activated game camera for about $150 to catch and bill dumpster violator. Jack made a motion to purchase such a camera, and Phil seconded the motion.  The board approved the motion unanimously.  

Stump Grinding:  The board discussed removing the partial stump in the parking area.  Peggy volunteered to seek a bid for grind the stump.
Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:37.
The next board meeting will be on May 3rd.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.
Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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